Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday June 25, 2016
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, and Secretary Paula Zabela

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Martha Baxtresser, John Bilyeu, Michael Mihailov, and Karen Phinney 
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:21 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The May 7, 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed.  Karen Phinney moved to accept the minutes.   Martha Baxtresser seconded.   Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

 Father commended all those involved in this year’s rummage sale especially those in a 

 leadership position.  The sale was a great success.
Thanks were also extended to all the choir directors for rising to the occasion with all the additional services in June.  On the eve of the Nativity of Saint John the Baptist the services were very well attended.  The reception and video of Metropolitan Kallistos Ware’s lecture following were amazing.  Thanks to all who organized and prepared foods, and the choir for their participation both Thursday and Friday.
Vesperal Divine Liturgy for Apostles Peter and Paul will be served this Tuesday, June 29th.  At 7 pm.

God has sent us another family interested in becoming members of Saint Mark.  Adam Weaver is our current catechumen. 
Barbara Freimann had surgery and is now home and resting.

A request was asked of Father to host an Ethiopian Wedding at Saint Mark.   The wedding is to be held September 4th and has been approved by the Metropolitan.
Please keep the Great & Holy Council and its success in our prayers. 
Coming up is the Diocesan Council Meeting to be held August 13th in Baltimore.

IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:    Thank you is extended to all those people who have worked to make our rummage sale a success.  
V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented the highlights of his report for the month of May.  He reviewed specific items in the report and asked if there were any questions; there were none.  
Motion to accept Paula Zabela, seconded by Karen Phinney.   Motion carried.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  None
VII. OLD BUSINESS
PAINTING THE NAVE –  No report
PARISH BY-LAWS, Don Truitt and Demetri Datch continue to work on them and will have a report at the November Annual Parish Meeting.
ELECTRIC METER – Warren Miller  Father indicated that Pepco has been by and that the meter is being read every two weeks to determine the problem area.
SECURITY – Warren Miller    Michael Mihailov said his brother George has reviewed the quote we have received.  It is his opinion that the quote is high.  Michael will ask George to submit his suggestions regarding our system requirements and estimated costs.
__________________________________________________
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   
ADA Door - Michael Mihailov was asked to look into companies installing this type of door and its cost. 
Matthew Nimmer asked what the disposition of the rummage sale proceeds should be?  Karen Phinney moved and Martha Baxtresser seconded a motion to designate it for the icon fund.  Motion approved.
IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meetings – July 9th
· August 13th
X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

John Bilyeu moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Michael Mihailov.   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:05 pm.
Submitted by,

Paula Zabela
St. Mark Church Secretary


Page 1 of 2

